

Associate Chief Division of Adolescent/ Young Adult Medicine

> Mr. Randy Howard Senior Professional Representative Hospital Specialist 1 Autumn Lane Walpole, MA 02081

Dear Randy:

S. Jean Emans, M.D. 300 Longwood Avenue Boston, Massachusetts 02115 (617) 735-7170

January 20, 1988



Associate Professor of Pediatrics

As per our conversation today, the North American Society of Pediatric and Adolescent Gynecology is having the third Annual Meeting at Baylor College of Medicine in Houston, Texas September 30-October 1, 1988. We are planning a morning of research papers on October 1. The best paper of the morning presented by a resident or fellow will be given the Huffman-Capraro Award in Pediatric and Adolescent Gynecology. We would like to have this sponsored by Syntex and acknowledged as such. Our plan is to provide the fellow or resident with a \$250 prize, travel and hotel expenses and thus, we are looking for a grant of \$1,500. We are expecting 200-300 participants at this meeting. At our last meeting 60-70% of participants were obstetricians and gynecologists and the other 30-40% were pediatricians and adolescent medicine specialists. The Syntex Company will be recognized for its contribution both at the meeting and also in the journal of Pediatric and Adolescent Gynecology. We would be most appreciative of your support. Best wishes.

Sincerely

S. Jean Emans, M.D.

SJE/al cc. Dr. Alvin Goldfarb



S. Jean Emans, M.D. 300 Longwood Avenue Boston, Massachusetts 02115 (617) 735-7170

January 21, 1988



Associate Professor of Pediatrics

Associate Chief Division of Adolescent/ Young Adult Medicine

> Alvin Goldfarb, M.D. Suite 1520 1015 Chestnut Street Philadelphia, PA 19107

Dear Doctor Goldfarb:

I have sent a note to Andrea Marks responding to the request for topics for the 1989 Annual Meeting. I have suggested Dr. Ezra Davidson, Dr. Astrid Heger on Adolescent Sexual Abuse, Dr. Anne Davis on HPV and STD, or myself. NASPAG will be listed as a co-sponsor.

I also feel it is important for you to be aware that the AAP will have a 6 hour workshop on Pediatric and Adolescent Gynecology at the May meeting in New York City with Donald Goldstein giving this presentation and a three hour workshop at the October Academy meeting in San Francisco given by myself. In addition, I will be speaking on Pediatric and Adolescent Gynecology at the AAP educational course in April of '88 at Hilton Head.

We will be moving forward with our planned mailing to the SAM members.

Sincerely

S. Jean Emans, M.D.

SJE/a1